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 Welcome to our newsletter! 

2018 was a very eventful year at our Home. Sadly, we said  goodbye to a 

couple of Service Users but happily welcomed Pauline Jacobs, John 

Binge and Dawn Snewing to the Dunheved Lodge family.  

To reinforce our great team, we contracted Francis, Jeana,  Michelle, 

Deborah and Marylinda which I hope you all had the opportunity to meet.  

Throughout the year, Service Users have been very active                 

participating of various outings, holidays and some of them attending the educational and leisure     

activities at our Resource Centre.  

I hope you enjoy some of the highlights in this newsletter. 

I, and all at Dunheved Lodge, wish you a very merry Christmas.  

Raj Domun (Manager) 

 

Issue 13 

Christmas 2018 



 

Issue 13 

Christmas 2018 

 

D 
L 

This Newsletter is dedicated to our friend Lee who departed 

on a blue moon’s night.  

Lee had a good sense of humour, a very friendly, polite 

person, hospitable and he will be remembered for his unique 

character full of enthusiasm. We all miss you! 

 

“A butterfly lights beside us like a sunbeam 

And for a brief moment its glory and beauty belong to our world 

But then it flies again 

And though we wish it could have stayed... 

We feel lucky to have seen it”  

B i rthday ’s  celebrat ions  
To celebrate a 40th birthday party is a great occasion simply a 

milestone birthday that really does call for a party to remember 

that’s what ADEBAMBO did during her birthday party on 21 

October 2018 at  Dunheved Lodge. 

She had an amazing time with other service users, organised and 

prepared by staff especially for her very special birthday. She 

thoroughly enjoyed opening 

presents. After the party 

Keyworker Annette drove 

Bambo to her Mum in 

Brixton to spend a few hours with her family. 

At Dunheved Lodge, all birthdays are celebrated with a party and the 

presence of families and friends.  

Debbie celebrated her 40th birthday this year, Shirley celebrated a 

milestone 60th birthday and Pauline a big 65th Birthday. Long life to 

all! 

Shopp ing for Chr istmas  

HOME IMPROVEMENT 

Service Users were busy preparing for 

Christmas, having fun whilst shopping for 

presents.  

This year saw a lot of improvement at Dunheved Lodge. 

Our lounge has been completely revamped and it is now 

more bright and comfortable. We had new and modern 

doors and hand rails for the stairs fitted, a new medication 

cupboard installed. Our kitchen has been updated and a 

wet room has been installed to facilitate for our wheelchair 

users.  

In the garden, a brand new shed was built and thanks to 

the family of our friend Lee, a new bench in his memory 

was added to our patio.  


